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John Kiseda, April’'s speaker

Join the Coccoloba chapter on Thursday, April 10th at
7pm for an engaging program by John Kiseda.
Entitled "Trials, Tribulations and Treasures of a
Backyard Wildlife Habitat," John will share his
homegrown experiences of going from lawn care to
wildlife preserve over the past 17 years at his
neighborhood home. As a homeowner, having a
“Florida Friendly” landscape means planting native
plants, using less fertilizers/pesticides, and conserving
water. Additionally maintaining your backyard for
native wildlife provides you with the benefit of
welcoming these visitors into your habitat for
enjoyment while minimizing the harmful effects of
urbanization on our natural resources and local
wildlife.

As Sustainability-Education Coordinator for Lee
County Parks and Recreation, John establishes
department environmental policies and trains staff
and volunteers to provide educational programs for
the general public. They teach basic ecological
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concepts and provide natural awareness experiences within the various ecosystems of
Lee County and its Regional Parks and Preserves.

He also promotes environmental awareness of the Southwest Florida bio-region by
coordinating informational events, workshops and natural/seasonal celebrations which
alert citizens and community leaders of environmental concerns and occurrences.

John is Executive Director of the Florida Society for Ethical Ecotourism. He presents
community speaking engagements, workshops, and training sessions for educators and the
public at large.

John is also a member of The International Ecotourism Society, an associate member of
The Institute for Earth Education, and a habitat steward for The National Wildlife
Federation. John has completed training with the National Association for Interpretation as
a Certified Interpretive Guide, and with the Florida Master Naturalist Program’s Coastal
Systems and Freshwater Wetlands Modules.

A Florida resident since 1990, John's educational background is with Central Michigan
University in their Outdoor/Environmental Education Program. Prior to this position with
Lee County, John served in various teaching and director positions at a number of school-
based Outdoor Education Centers and private Nature Centers in the mid-west. John has
received the 1999 Audubon Society of S.W. Florida: Conservation Award for Education, was
a finalist for the 1994 State of Florida: Governor's Environmental Education Award, and
earned the 1993 National Association of Counties: Environmental Education Achievement
Award.

Desert Botanical Garden & Dale Chihuly

By Martha Grattan

A few weeks ago, I went to visit relatives in Arizona, and because I'm an avid gardener, I
couldn’t wait to check out the Desert Botanical Garden in Tempe. This garden is known for
its conservation research with native Sonoran desert plants, as well as with desert species
from other parts of the world. The garden was founded in 1939 by a group of private
citizens, who were passionate about protecting the native desert environment.

Currently, scientists at Tempe are conducting research on the following topics: impact of
non-native plants; impact of fire on the desert ecosystem; consequences of grazing animals;
and documentation of long-lasting environmental changes.

I was excited to see what they had, so imagine my surprise when I arrived and encountered
this. . .






